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Delays in treatment are a false economy

In its submission for the 2012 Budget, the Irish Hospital Consultants Association has said that it is a false economy to delay patient treatments. IHCA President, Dr Margo Wrigley, said: “A delayed treatment has an incalculable cost in terms of a patient's quality of life. In addition, even with the resource limitations we have, it is a false economy to delay patient treatments. Delays increase the length of hospital stays. Patients deteriorate while awaiting care. This increases the cost of treatment, continuing care and time out of work. It would be far more cost effective to treat patients without the current long delays if sufficient funds were provided for frontline acute hospital care.
“The HSE acute hospital and mental health budget for 2011 is likely to be about €250 million overspent, based on the June outturn, unless severe and inappropriate service limitations are implemented for the remainder of 2011. This is because the demand for health services has far exceeded that set out in the HSE Service Plan and the 2011 Budget. This is not new; in each of the last five years the Health Budget has been based on underestimates of demand. 

“As we plan for the rest of this year, next year and into the future, the main request from hospital consultants is that they be allowed to treat patients in a more timely fashion. This means realigning resources to frontline services. The effect will be a better use of resources and reduced waiting lists.''
“Frontline acute hospital and mental health services are already overstretched due to underfunding, a lack of consultants, NCHDs and critical frontline staff and the closure of hospital beds, theatres and other facilities. With the increased demand arising for frontline hospital and mental health services, cuts in funding limit the capacity to treat patients, increasing the reliance on trolleys and pushing up the number of patients awaiting treatment.
“Demand has outstripped HSE 2011 targets once again, based on the outcome at the end of June:  

· In-patient and day-case patients treated had exceeded targets by an average of 2.5%.

· Targets for inpatients and day-cases had been surpassed by almost 16,500 patients.  

· 54,000 adults and children were waiting for elective treatment, an increase of over 9,426 (+ 21%) compared with one year earlier.
· Emergency admissions exceed targets by 6,249 (+3.4%), which was an increase of 2.4% on the same period in 2010”
The IHCA presented a series of recommendations, including the need to recruit the necessary numbers of consultants, NCHDs and critical frontline staff, in order to address waiting lists and deal with increasing demand.  The IHCA also called on the Government to ensure that frontline acute hospitals and the new Clinical Care Programmes are properly resourced to achieve their potential and that closed beds and theatres are reopened to relieve pressure on hospital services.

“Hospital consultants welcome the Minister for Health's plans that resources should ‘follow the patient’, that no patient should have to wait for more than twelve months for a procedure and that the use of trolleys to treat patients in Emergency Departments is to be reduced considerably.”
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